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Newsletter - End of Term 6 (July 2017) 
 

Dear Parents & Carers 
 

This summer we have our normal list of trainees, cover staff, temporary staff and others who are 
leaving (see list below) and we wish them all the best for the future. This year however, I would like 
to draw your attention to some very important, long served members of staff who are also leaving. 
 

Mrs Kenny leaves the English department after 4 years of excellent service. She has achieved stunning 
examination results and established supportive professional relationships with her students. She 
leaves to devote more time to things outside of teaching. 
 

Mr Weller has been a crucial part of the KS4 pastoral team and leadership team this last 7 years and 
has performed brilliantly as a teacher of History throughout. I know that the girls will miss him terribly 
as he moves on to work closer to home and to take on the post of Head of History at a school in Thanet. 
 

Mrs Barton has served for 13 years as a teacher of History and as our Professional Mentor. As such, 
she has trained many new teachers and helped those early in their careers to progress. She has been 
a great role model and she leaves us to devote more time to Initial Teacher Training with CCCU. 
 

Mrs Stubbings has served for an incredible 23 years as Head of Geography, Vice 
Principal, Acting Head, Head of School and Senior Vice Principal. She has been 
an absolute stalwart of the leadership team of the school. Girls will remember 
her kindness and expertise; staff will miss her calm and professional approach 
to all aspects of school life.  
 

I will miss her as a friend as well. Mrs Stubbings has been here for my entire time 
at the school (16 and a half years) and I, along with many others, cannot imagine 
the school without her. We wish her all the very best as she ventures in to 
retirement. 
 

Other Leavers: 
 
Mrs Bunn - Teacher of History, Mrs Vincent - Teacher of Science, Mrs Farrant - Teacher of Science,      
Mr White - Teacher of Business Studies, Mrs Fox - Teacher of D&T, Miss Hughes - SDL Y10,                        
Mrs Arnold - Admin Assistant (Medical), Miss Diamond - Cover Supervisor, Mr Cloake - SDP English,                        
Miss Judd - SDP PE, Mrs Barnes - SDP ICT, Mrs Moore - SDP Music 
 

I wish everyone a very happy summer holiday and trust you will return refreshed and ready to learn 
in September. 

 
Tracy Luke 
Principal 
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ART 
 

The National Student Art Exhibition 2017 
 
Huge congratulations to Charlie Bradley in Y12 whose painting has been selected for the prestigious 
Mall Galleries exhibition in London.  
 
Her piece ΨCǊŀƎƛƭŜ aŀǎŎǳƭƛƴƛǘȅΩ (acrylic on canvas) will be on display from 12th July 2017 amongst other 
selected pieces by students from across the country.  Well done Charlie! 
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CHARIVARI 
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Year 8 Art club who created the beautiful displays for the MSH.  
 
The students who contributed were:- Freya Elderton, Ananya Ramamurthy, Eksha Chongbang, Prachi 
Sapkota, Mia Johnson, Lily Miller, Charlotte Potts, Amisha Rai, Maisie Preston, Janavi Singh, Sophie 
Shield, Sarah Jobling, Ella Russell and Abbie Conyers 
  



19 July 2017                                      Pg 5                                                                                                                                                                                               

GEOGRAPHY 
 

The Year 7 Geographers at Work along Sandgate Coast 
 
                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our location on the coast offers a range of learning opportunities for our students. Y7 have been 
studying the coast during the term and so it was quite fitting to end the unit with a field trip to 
Sandgate to investigate the coastal processes at work and the sea defences in place to protect the 
area.  The aim was for students to collect primary data to test a number of hypotheses relating to the 
purpose and effectiveness of the sea defences, longshore drift (the movement of sediments along the 
coast), land-use along the Sandgate coastline and any potential conflict between competing users.   
 

The first task of the day was for students to identify and try to justify the various sea defences in place, 
including the recurved sea wall, the rock armour and the steep beach. They then carried out an 
environmental quality survey for each sea defence, using a bi-polar scale ranging from -2 to +2 to 
indicate their personal negative assessment through to positive assessment, with zero representing 
neither good or bad.  They then calculated an overall score for each sea defence, which they could 
later use to test one of the hypotheses. 
 

Students then carried out 3 tasks to investigate changes in the beach profile from the back of the 
beach to the shoreline; they measured at each break in the slope, using a clinometer & tape measure. 
Other students carried out a sediment analysis at 4 sites by randomly selecting a handful of pebbles 
and using a calliper and a chart of pebble roundness to determine the size and shape of the pebbles.  
To measure wave frequency, they counted the number of waves breaking on the beach in 30 seconds 
and recorded the information. They also recorded the height and intensity of the swash and backwash 
of the waves. Data gathering and field sketches relating to the direction and speed of longshore drift 
were also carried out. We then had a picturesque walk along the promenade to the rock groyne.  
 

We have been studying rock groynes, including how they prevent longshore drift from happening and 
how they help to build up the beach to protect the cliff and the houses on top of it.  Here the students 
had to look for evidence that the rock groyne was actually working, by the piling up of sediments along 
one side of it. This was followed by a bi-polar analysis of the groyne to see how well it fitted in with 
the environment. They also completed a conflict matrix to identify potential conflicts and problems 
between various users of the Sandgate coast. The day ended with students creating a panoramic field 
sketch from the position of the concrete harbour arm, looking towards the coast, so as to highlight the 
importance of this method of presenting primary information and to encourage them to use 
appropriate technical terms to describe what is seen in the field. The girls were a credit to the school, 
as they actively and positively took part in all planned activities with impeccable behaviour.  


